

Changing Lives **Transforming** Communities

Matthew Barraco 1586 Fieldstone Street Allentown, PA 18106-9146

Dear Matt.

On behalf of the Board of Trustees of Asbury United Methodist Church, we gratefully acknowledge and thank you for the Eagle Scout Project that you completed on our site. The bridge to the Pre School Playground is something that was deeply needed after the previous bridge was removed due to disrepair. The new bridge will allow our children to safely cross the drainage ditch to their playground. This is something that we will benefit from for years to come.

You have certainly exemplified what it is to be a Scout and through your leadership and commitment to the Scout Oath and Law through the planning and execution of this much-needed Project.

Again, thank you for this much needed and appreciated Project.

Sincerely,

James K. Flynn Board of Trustees Co-Chair Chair

Tim Holt Board of Trustees Co-

Israel Olivieri Business Manager

1533 Springhouse Road, Allentown, PA 18104